December 18th, 2014
PARK AND RECREATION ADVISORY BOARD
MEETING MINUTES                                                                                                                                            

COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT:  T. Maier, D. Wroblewski, J. Hewitt, Bob Eaton, 
 
COMMITTEE MEMBERS EXCUSED: M. Pierce, R. Hansen

STAFF: B. Sasse, J. Svoboda, J. Pulda
OTHER IS ATTENDANCE: M. Gleason, SEWRPC

1. Roll Call
The meeting was called to order at 4:00 by T. Maier 
1. Approval of minutes from November 20th 2014 minutes- J. Hewitt motioned to accept the November 20th 2014 minutes as presented. B. Eaton seconded. Motion passed. 
1. Public comment- Representative from the Racine R/C Club Inc was on hand to express some concerns his club had with the Village’s CORP and how it could affect the R/C clubs future usage of land it shares with the Village at the compost site off of Hwy 20. Main concerns where if that area does get developed into a park at some point would the R/C club have to look for a different location for their club to fly at. T. Maier and J. Hewitt stated that the compost site development was so far off the radar and that the Village’s priority lies with the development of the campus park as well as the Biex-Ramke property on the south end of the Village. R/C Clubs main concern was the future of the club and he was in attendance on their behalf and of the future members of the club. J. Hewitt asked if an agreement between the R/C Club and the Village existed. No one had an idea, but M. Gleason stated he would have the Village Clerk look into the matter. 

1. Reports- Staff- J. Pulda stated that sign-ups for his recreation programs and clinics would begin after the first of the year. J. Svoboda addressed the advisory board concerning an email that was forwarded to him relating to issues at Drozd Park. Resident A. Henschel wrote that suspicious activity and arrests have been made at the park a lot more frequently than in the past. Also people where coming to the park and allowing their dogs to run freely and not remove the waste that was left. Resident Henschel asked if the DPW could not plow into the park and rather leave the snow as a deterrent for people to drive back into the park. Barricades were also suggested. J. Hewitt motioned to have J. Svoboda work with DPW foreman Benish to come up with a solution internally that may work as a solution to some of these issues. D. Wroblewski seconded. B. Sasse had issue with the motion as it was not an agenda item. J. Hewitt withdrew his motion and suggested J. Svoboda resolve the issue with DPW and report back to the advisory board. B. Sasse updates the board to the progress of Phase 4 of the Pike River Pathway. The bridge has been installed but due to weather all paving has been moved to spring. Replacement picnic table boards have been ordered as well as new trash cans for Phase 1 of the Pike. The old cans will be sandblasted and repainted to be utilized in our other parks. J. Hewitt nor M. Gleason had any reports from the Trustee/ President sections of the agenda.  
1. Comprehensive Outdoor Recreation Plan- SEWRPC- Representatives from SEWRPC were in attendance to discuss the results of the December 4th 2014 Open House that was held in regards to the Village’s CORP. The following revisions were added to the plan based on feedback; The revisions included adding a section to Chapter I documenting compliance with the procedures for amending the Village’s comprehensive plan required by Section 66.1001(4) of the Statues and adding public comments in Chapter V. Chapter V listed the concerns of the R/C Club and the long range recommendations as well. Language was added to the plan that states that the Village will discuss any future development of the compost site with the R/C Club. B. Eaton praised the unique relationship the Village has with the R/C Club and believes the current agreement that exist is the best route to go. He believes writing a new written agreement is not necessary and sets a bad precedent. J. Pulda thanked the R/C Club for its donation to the Village’s recreation program as well. One public hearing is still required for the CORP and then a February joint meeting of Planning and Village Board to officially adopt the new CORP. J. Hewitt asked what publications are being done for the CORP besides its availability in the Village Hall lobby. SEWRPC stated that the plan was on their website and it can be uploaded to the Village and County sites as well. B. Eaton motioned to accept the Village’s CORP with changes and move the document onto Planning and Village Board. D. Wroblewski seconded. Motioned passed. 
1. Adjourn- 4:58. Correction noted by D. Wroblewski that the next scheduled meeting is January 15th 2015 not the 14th as stated on the agenda.



Respectfully submitted, 
J. Svoboda- Park Staff  

